

Government of Western Australia Department of the Premier and Cabinet Office of the Director General







Hon Ken Travers MLC Chair Standing Committee on Estimates and Financial Operations GPO Box A11 PERTH WA 6837

Dear Hon Ken Travers

RESPONSE TO QUESTION ON NOTICE

Please find attached the Department's response to the question asked on notice with regards to the 2012/13 Agency Annual Report Hearing scheduled for 22 November 2013.

Yours sincerely

Peter Conran

DIRECTOR GENERAL

18 NOV 2013

Friday 22 November 2013

Department of the Premier and Cabinet

Hon Ken Travers MLC asked -

- 1. I refer to Page 20 on Key Service Areas and ask -
- a) Did the Department provide advice to the Minister for Sport and Recreation on the negotiations for compensation with Perth Glory over the redevelopment of nibStadium?
- b) Did the Department advise the Minister to seek Cabinet approval for the compensation payment?
- c) Did the Department advise the Minister to seek Treasury approval for the compensation payment?
- d) Did the Department negotiate directly with Perth Glory over the compensation payment?

Answer:

1. (a)-(d) No. Negotiations on this matter were conducted by the Department of Sport and Recreation.